

From: Phil Doole <Phil.Doole@tasman.govt.nz>
Sent: Friday, 11 January 2019 9:24 AM
To: Leif Pigott <Leif.Pigott@tasman.govt.nz>; 'Lieffering, Rob' <Rob.Lieffering@stantec.com>
Cc: Alastair Jewell <Alastair.Jewell@tasman.govt.nz>
Subject: RE: RM171238 etc Bell Island WWTP Consent Application Extended suspension period

Your recommendation to extend the suspension of this notified application for resource consents is accepted per Section 37A(1) and (2)(b), for the reasons stated in Rob Lieffering's emails of 10 January 2019 and 23 August 2018 (as below).

This decision is made with the delegated authority of Tasman District Council.

Please arrange for the submitters to be advised, and Council's webpage to be updated.

Phil Doole

Phil Doole
Resource Consents Manager
DDI 03 543 8487 | Phil.Doole@tasman.govt.nz
Private Bag 4, Richmond 7050, NZ

From: Lieffering, Rob <Rob.Lieffering@stantec.com>
Sent: Thursday, 10 January 2019 4:11 PM
To: Leif Pigott <Leif.Pigott@tasman.govt.nz>
Cc: Don Clifford <Don.Clifford@beca.com>; Katherine Forward (katherine.forward@duncancotterill.com) <katherine.forward@duncancotterill.com>
Subject: RE: Bell Island WWTP Consent Application

Hi Leif,

I refer to the email below regarding the Bell Island WWTP consent application. That email refers to a revised suspension date of 1 February 2019.

Since that email the NRSBU has met with the submitters to discuss concerns – these discussions are ongoing and may lead to amendments to the volunteered conditions.

The email also refers to a report on odours. That report has now been completed/finalised and a copy is attached for your records. The report includes a number of recommended actions, some of which have already been actioned. Attached is a spreadsheet showing progress in implementing the recommendations.

The NRSBU considers it appropriate that a revised suspension date of 1 May 2019 be imposed and hereby requests that the consent authority uses the provisions of section 37 of the RMA to extend the suspension date accordingly. This extension is needed because some of the recommendations contained in the odour report have funding implications that require NRSBU Board consideration and approval before it can commit to these (including by way of new volunteered conditions). The NRSBU Board is meeting in March to workshop a variety of issues, including any new proposed conditions (and implications such as timing of implementation vs realistic funding availability). After the workshop the NRSBU will need some time (say one month) to make final decisions about any new volunteered conditions.

The revised extension date of 1 May 2019 would also provide time for the NRSBU to make suitable arrangements with its expert witnesses to attend hearing.

We look forward to your response to this request. If you have any questions regarding the above then please do not hesitate to contact me.

Regards

Rob